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Mrs. Gould Kardashian 
220 Sudbury Drive 
Atlantis, Florida 33462 

Dear Mrs. Kardashian: 

January 19, 1981 

We received your very gracious letter of January 6, 1981, and 
were honored to have been able to share our final prayers and blessings 
for Gould with his family and friends. 

Your letter brought back many memories of our long association 
with Gould, who was and always will be a bel ved friend to us and to 
our Church. Such people are with us forever and we bask in the con­
soling hope that we will all be together again someday in the un­
imaginably warm embrace of the Lord. 

We have asked Colonel Victor Arzoomania , Director of the Arme­
nian Church Endowment Fund, to fon1ard the c mplete list of the in 
lieu of flowers donations as soon as it is complete. 

May God be with you and your loved ones every minute ~~ this 
diffic lt time and may His Spirit fill your hearts with the faith and 
love t hat conquer all sorrow. 

Prayerfully, 

Archb9iBop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 


